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2022 TAPL Fall Golf Shamble 

When: October 17, 2022 

For More Information Refer To Page 5 

 

https://www.linkedin.com/company/tulsa-association-of-petroleum-landmen/
https://www.facebook.com/TulsaLandmen/
https://twitter.com/TulsaLandmen
https://www.tapl.org/
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LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Dear TAPL Members: 
 
I am truly excited to be the 2022-2023 President for the Tulsa Association of Petroleum Landmen.  First and 
foremost, I want to thank the following individuals who rolled off the Board from last year: Amber Cooke, 
Kristina Barnes, and Michael Schooley.  Last year’s Board did an incredible job providing a plethora of edu-
cation and networking opportunities – THANK YOU.  I expect this to continue with this year’s Board. 
 
I am pleased to announce the TAPL Officers and Directors for this new year: 
 
• Mariena Martin, RPL – Vice President 
• Debbie Bodenhamer, CPL – Treasurer 
• Chris Hill, CPL – Secretary 
• Amy Gann, RL – Membership Director 
• Dylan Allen, CPL – Events Director 
• Kris Karnes, CPL – Communications Director 
• Dustin Cates – Benefits Director 
• Alex Robinson, CPL – Education Director 
• Elliot Dowling, CPL – External Affairs Director 
• Rhonda Stacy – Past President 
• Denton Smith, RPL – AAPL Director 
 
No doubt – the TAPL Members elected an incredible group of individuals that I am excited to work with over 
the next year.   
 
What’s instore for this year?  Your Board has already been working hard to provide some amazing opportu-
nities for education and networking.  We are thinking outside the box to create new events that Member-
ship will undoubtedly enjoy.  I hope you had a great time at our first social event at McNellie’s downtown.  
Do not forget to sign up for the amazing Fall Golf tournament on October 17 at the Golf Club of Oklahoma.  
This will be a fun-filled event!   
 
The Board is working on collaborating with other organizations to provide new opportunities of networking 
with other groups and disciplines.  I will not spoil all of the projects that are currently in the works, but save 
the date for the new and improved Christmas party on December 8, 2022. 
 
We recently sent out Comprehensive Sponsorship packets.  If you have not received one or signed up for 
one yet, please contact me or Dylan Allen ASAP.  If a Comprehensive Sponsorship is not in your budget but 
you still want to sponsor, we will have multiple opportunities throughout the year.  Sponsoring not only al-
lows TAPL to continue to provide amazing events, but also provides your company exposure and name 
recognition in the industry. 
 
I look forward to a great year working for the membership!  Please reach out to me or anyone on the Board 
with ideas or suggestions on how to make our organization better. 
 
Adam W. Robinson, CPL 
TAPL President 
arobinson@olifantenergy.com 



 

SEPTEMBER 2022 NEWSLETTER 

COMPREHENSIVE SPONSOR SPOTLIGHT 

 

 

 

For more information on becoming a Comprehensive Sponsor, please click here 
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MCNELLIE’S SOCIAL RECAP 

 

Thanks to all who came out to kick off the new TAPL year with a social at  McNellie’s  
Pub. This year we continued the success of last year with the September Social bene-

fitting the Pencil Box. They are a local non-profit that provides a free store with 
school supplies that go directly to the teachers of low-income students in grades K 

through 12. We collected 80 total supplies (1 box full) and $370 in donations for the 
Pencil Box. Keep any eye out for more events to come! 

For more information or looking to make a donation, you can visit the pencil box 
website here  

Attendance Numbers: 

· 57 Registered 

· 45 Attended (includes walk-in #) 

· 7 Walk-In 

· 19 No show 

Folks, please note that these no-shows can really hurt TAPL’s bottom line.  

 

Thanks again to our sponsor for this event! 

 

 

 

https://www.thepencilbox.org/
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TAPL 2022 FALL SHAMBLE 

REGISTRATION FOR THE FALL GOLF SHAMBLE IS NOW OPEN! 

 

The 2022 TAPL Fall Golf Shamble is scheduled for Monday, October 17th at The Golf Club of Okla-
homa, located at 20400 E 141st St S, Broken Arrow, OK 74014. This is a four-person shamble for-
mat and is reserved for TAPL MEMBERS ONLY!  

 

Please find our Entry Form HERE  

 

With great appreciation TAPL would like to recognize the following sponsors below who have 
already generously committed to sponsoring this event!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If your company would like to join these Sponsors in providing support for this event, please use the 
following link to access the Sponsorship Packet: 

Sponsorship Packet HERE 

 

Please feel free to email Dylan Allen, TAPL Events Director, if you have any questions about this 
highly anticipated event, or are interested in serving as a Volunteer. We would be happy to have 
you on the team!  

https://1drv.ms/x/s!ApqtXF5nizDHzXhKwqr8-dqYGgo4?e=c7SUEM
https://files.constantcontact.com/aede4e77301/e0f2e4d4-842a-448a-a3c4-147f10b8fc0b.pdf
mailto:dallen@sge-tulsa.com
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GFT—NIGHT TIME GOLF PAR 3 
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CAREER ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 

 

 

Career Assistance Program  

 

 

With regard to employment in the Oil and Gas industry or at least within the “Land” realm, 

things have been anything but predictable for the past several years.  Although current 

commodity prices show great promise, the job market in relation to land work has not ex-

actly followed suit.  With that being said, TAPL would like to revive the Career Assistance 

Program (CAP) with the goal of connecting current TAPL members who are needing help 

obtaining employment or contract work in our industry to Company’s in need of help.  If 

you are currently unemployed or are aware of any employers seeking to fulfill land posi-

tions, please contact the Benefits Director, Dustin Cates at dcates@ttownresources.com.  

Every inquiry will be handled with the utmost discretion as privacy is of great concern.   

mailto:dcates@ttownresources.com


 

 

 

 

TAPL is excited to announce that the Comprehensive Sponsorships for 
the 2022-2023 year are now available. This year the TAPL Board has 

decided to enhance its Comprehensive Sponsorship opportuni-
ties! Click HERE to see what its all about. For questions regarding 

Comprehensive Sponsorships, please contact TAPL Events Director, 
Dylan Allen.  
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COMPREHENSIVE SPONSORSHIP 

https://www.tapl.org/media/files/files/47da10d2/comprehensive-sponsorship-packet-2022-23-8-17-22-.pdf
mailto:dallen@sge-tulsa.com


TAPL would like to thank and recognize the 
following 2022-2023 Comprehensive     
Sponsors for their generous support!  
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2022-2023 COMPREHENSIVE SPONSORS 



TAPL currently has the following membership events scheduled for the 2022-2023 
year:  

 
10/17   2022 TAPL Fall Shamble—Golf Club of Oklahoma 

11/14   November Dinner Meeting—Summit Club 

12/8   December Christmas Party (Toys for Tots) - Cains Ballroom 

1/9   January Social—NCAA National Championship—Location TBD 

2/17   Sporting Clay Shoot—Snake Creek Shooting Sports 

3/13   March Dinner Meeting—Summit Club 

4/10   April Dinner Meeting—Summit Club 

     
 
The above schedule will be updated in each monthly edition of the newsletter as 
events are added or venues and dates are confirmed  
 
More information will be communicated to all members as each event gets closer, 
but go ahead and mark your calendars today!  You won’t want to miss out on any of 
these great events! (click to link to online event page) 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SEPTEMBER 2022 NEWSLETTER 

2022-2023 TAPL EVENT SCHEDULE 

https://www.tapl.org/join-us-at-an-event/


AAPL DIRECTOR’S REPORT FOR THE TULSA ASSOCIATION OF PETROLEUM LANDMEN 
Phoenix, Arizona – September 11, 2022 

The AAPL Board Meeting was held at the JW Marriott in Phoenix, Arizona. The following notes are only a 
portion of the Board Meeting. Should any member like to discuss more in detail, then please feel free to 

reach out to me. 

AAPL By The Numbers – Membership is down from this time last year but Associates are increasing! 
• At the time of this report, there are currently a little over 10,000 total members of AAPL, but member-

ship is down roughly 6% from this time last year. 

• 4,231 CPL’s, RPL’s, and RL’s (as of 9/26/22 – compared to 4,543 in August of last year) 

• Associate Memberships is up by 2.4% compared to last year and we currently have 214 Student Members. 

• 48% of our members are eligible for certification but have not applied. 

Education 
• Landman Learning is finally live!! 

• AAPL RPL/CPL Certification Exam Review (OKC) is on October 12th-14th at the Courtyard by Marriott. 
Online Testing for Certification has rolled out! Once your application has been approved, you’ll simply 
need to schedule a time at your local Scantron location to sit for the exam. 

• I’m in talks with Robert Wilson (Field Landman Committee Chair) to bring a seminar to Tulsa. 

• Renewable Energy Certificate program is on track for completion sometime in October. 

• Complimentary education webinars are being held each quarter. These are not available for on-demand 
viewing, only live. The last webinar on July 13th (Excel) had 208 attendees. 

• Keep an eye out for the latest AAPL Education Seminars – emailed periodically and found in the 
TAPL newsletters. 

• Need Ethics Credits? AAPL has the new Ethics videos online at a low cost of $50 per video.                         

Any educational oil and gas items that we should approach the Educational Foundation to help 

pay/promote in the Tulsa Area? Contact me with ideas. 

NAPE 

NAPE Classic Plus – October 25-26, 2022, Golf Club of Houston (CLICK HERE to Register) 

• 2 AAPL CEUs and 2 TX CLEs will be available 

• “Oil & Gas Market Dynamics: What Comes Next?” – Sarp Ozkan – Commercial Product, Enverus 

• “Fixing Our Broken Energy Policy” – David Holt – President, Consumer Affairs Alliance 

Summit (Winter) 2023 NAPE – February 1-3, 2022 (CLICK HERE to Register) 

Current Numbers: 

• 330 Attendees (7500 projected) 

• 214 Exhibitors (500 projected 

• 39 Sponsors (60 projected) 

• Total Revenue: $1,372,430 ($2,360,600 projected) 
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AAPL DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

https://napeexpo.com/nape-classic
https://napeexpo.com/summit
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AAPL DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

 



 
COMMITTEE ITEMS AND OTHER ITEMS TO NOTE 

 
• RPL & CPL Exams have gone Scantron!! More convenient way for you to take the exam – you schedule it! 

The review course will not come with the exam since it is Scantron. 

• Compensation Survey is in the September/October issue of “Landman” 

• The first Local Link-Up virtual meeting is scheduled for October 11th. The Technology Committee will be 
available to answer questions and provide information to local association directors and presidents. Please 
let me know if there is anything you would like for me to ask regarding technology. 

• AAPL’s Forms Committee led by Doug Schmidt, CPL continues to do great work! They are still focusing on 
renewable forms, a Participation Agreement and a Purchase and Sale Agreement. Go to the website to 
find many FREE forms (for members) approved by the AAPL! If you have a form that you feel would be 
useful to other members, please send it to me and I can submit it to the Forms Committee for review. 

• The website has federal and state bill tracking information. This is updated monthly – very good infor-
mation. 

• WANT TO MENTOR / NEED A MENTOR? AAPL has a mentor program. If you started working in a new area 
or state, they can put you in touch with another Landman that can help you out! We need mentors and 
mentees! Contact Doak Worley @ doak.worley@hayslaw.com. 

•  

Next board meeting will be at the Thompson Savannah in Savannah, Georgia on December 9-11, 2022. 

 

I hope you found this helpful and insightful. If you have any questions or would like further clarification about 
anything in the above report, please feel free to reach out to me at dsmith@cetulsa.com. 

 

It truly is a pleasure to serve as your TAPL representative on the AAPL Board. 

 
 

Best regards, 

 
 

 

Denton W. Smith, RPL 
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AAPL DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

 

mailto:doak.worley@hayslaw.com
mailto:dsmith@cetulsa.com


*Early bird pricing for NAPE Summit expires after Sept 30th* 

Upcoming AAPL Education Events 

• October 5: AAPL's Code of Ethics and Standards of Practice - 
IV (Webinar) 

• October 12-14: AAPL RPL/CPL Certification Exam Review - 
OKC 

• October 18: Solar Lease Fundamentals (Webinar) 

• October 19: Into the Digital Pipeline: Intersection of Natural 
Gas Flaring and Cryptocurrency Mining (Webinar) 

• October 20: Structuring a Deal: Negotiation Strategy and Tech-
nique Seminar  

• October 25-26: NAPE Classic 2022 

• October 26: Deduction of Post-Production Expenses (Webinar) 

• October 27: Joint Operating Agreements (Webinar) 

• October 29: Solar Lease Fundamentals 

Tulsa Specific 2022-2023 AAPL Education Events 

•  Stay tuned for more events! 

Click here to register for these great events and to view a full calendar 
of educational opportunities.  
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AAPL EDUCATION EVENT SCHEDULE 

https://www.landman.org/events/education-calendar


LAND LINKS 

Paladin Land Group’s Courthouse Activity 
Scout Report 

 

TAPL SEPTEMBER 2022 NEWSLETTER 

Land Links: Your source for relevant and interesting industry news and 

links to helpful resources from around the web 

Local/Domestic News  International Regulatory 

Oklahoma makes a gain in oil 
and gas rig numbers 

 

 

 

Devon’s STACK project proved 
successful 

 

Energy crisis spurs Britain to end its 
fracking ban, digging up a long-
running debate 

 

 

Major Hurricane Expected in Gulf of 
Mexico This Week 

New Licensing Round Will Not Be 
Short Term Fix for UK Energy Se-
curity 

 

 

Anthony’s dissent filled with alle-
gations over winter storm bond 
use in Oklahoma 

 

Editorial: Gov. Pritzker, don’t 
follow California in banning gas-
powered car sales 

 

Shipping Emissions On The Rise As 
EU Shifts Energy Supply Chain Away 
From Russia 

 

Gabe Klein To Lead Joint Office 
Of Energy And Transportation 

 

   

A Natural Gas Shortage Is Loom-
ing For The U.S. 

Schlumberger Oilfield Glossary - Where 

the Oil Field Meets the Dictionary. Con-

tains more than 4600 definitions and 

acronyms for major oilfield activities. 

E&P/Industry News Sites: 

• RBN Energy Daily Blog 

• RBC Richardson Barr  

• Oil & Gas Community  

 AAPL Toolkit - An invaluable resource cen-

ter with facts & statistics regarding the oil 

& gas industry and our communities and 

environment. Provides resources needed 

to become true ambassadors for our in-

dustry. 

• Oil&Gas Journal 

• Oil and Gas Investor 

• Rigzone News 

• Fuelfix 

• OK Energy Today 

Helpful Resources: 

https://www.tapl.org/media/files/files/9742e98c/courthouse-activity-scout-report-week-ending-07-29-22.pdf
https://www.tapl.org/media/files/files/9742e98c/courthouse-activity-scout-report-week-ending-07-29-22.pdf
http://www.okenergytoday.com/2022/09/oklahoma-makes-a-gain-in-oil-and-gas-rig-numbers/
http://www.okenergytoday.com/2022/09/oklahoma-makes-a-gain-in-oil-and-gas-rig-numbers/
http://www.okenergytoday.com/2022/09/devons-stack-project-proved-successful/
http://www.okenergytoday.com/2022/09/devons-stack-project-proved-successful/
https://www.cnbc.com/2022/09/22/the-uk-has-lifted-its-fracking-ban-digging-up-a-long-running-debate.html
https://www.cnbc.com/2022/09/22/the-uk-has-lifted-its-fracking-ban-digging-up-a-long-running-debate.html
https://www.cnbc.com/2022/09/22/the-uk-has-lifted-its-fracking-ban-digging-up-a-long-running-debate.html
https://www.rigzone.com/news/major_hurricane_expected_in_gulf_of_mexico_this_week-26-sep-2022-170492-article/
https://www.rigzone.com/news/major_hurricane_expected_in_gulf_of_mexico_this_week-26-sep-2022-170492-article/
https://www.rigzone.com/news/new_licensing_round_will_not_be_short_term_fix_for_uk_energy_security-26-sep-2022-170487-article/
https://www.rigzone.com/news/new_licensing_round_will_not_be_short_term_fix_for_uk_energy_security-26-sep-2022-170487-article/
https://www.rigzone.com/news/new_licensing_round_will_not_be_short_term_fix_for_uk_energy_security-26-sep-2022-170487-article/
http://www.okenergytoday.com/2022/09/anthonys-dissent-filled-with-allegations-over-winter-storm-bond-use-in-oklahoma/
http://www.okenergytoday.com/2022/09/anthonys-dissent-filled-with-allegations-over-winter-storm-bond-use-in-oklahoma/
http://www.okenergytoday.com/2022/09/anthonys-dissent-filled-with-allegations-over-winter-storm-bond-use-in-oklahoma/
https://www.yahoo.com/news/editorial-gov-pritzker-don-t-100000227.html
https://www.yahoo.com/news/editorial-gov-pritzker-don-t-100000227.html
https://www.yahoo.com/news/editorial-gov-pritzker-don-t-100000227.html
https://oilprice.com/The-Environment/Global-Warming/Shipping-Emissions-On-The-Rise-As-EU-Shifts-Energy-Supply-Chain-Away-From-Russia.html
https://oilprice.com/The-Environment/Global-Warming/Shipping-Emissions-On-The-Rise-As-EU-Shifts-Energy-Supply-Chain-Away-From-Russia.html
https://oilprice.com/The-Environment/Global-Warming/Shipping-Emissions-On-The-Rise-As-EU-Shifts-Energy-Supply-Chain-Away-From-Russia.html
https://www.rigzone.com/news/gabe_klein_to_lead_joint_office_of_energy_and_transportation-23-sep-2022-170470-article/
https://www.rigzone.com/news/gabe_klein_to_lead_joint_office_of_energy_and_transportation-23-sep-2022-170470-article/
https://oilprice.com/Energy/Energy-General/A-Natural-Gas-Shortage-Is-Looming-For-The-US.html
https://oilprice.com/Energy/Energy-General/A-Natural-Gas-Shortage-Is-Looming-For-The-US.html
https://www.glossary.oilfield.slb.com/
https://rbnenergy.com/daily-energy-post
http://www.rbcrichardsonbarr.com/
https://oilandgascollaboration.ning.com/
https://www.landman.org/resources/ambassador-toolkit
https://www.ogj.com/index.html
https://www.oilandgasinvestor.com
https://www.rigzone.com/news/
https://www.chron.com/business/energy/
http://www.okenergytoday.com
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2022-2023 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President Adam Robinson, CPL arobinson@olifantenergy.com 

Vice President Mariena Martin, RPL mmartin@cetulsa.com 

Secretary Chris Hill, CPL chill@staghornpetro.com  

Treasurer Debbie Bodenhamer dbodenhamer@rabincland.com  

tapltreasurer@gmail.com 

Past President Rhonda Stacy rhondalstacy@gmail.com 

Membership Director Amy Gann, RL Amy@nexusbsp.com  

Events Director Dylan Allen, CPL dallen@sge-tulsa.com  

Communications Director Kristoffer Karnes, CPL karneskristoffer@gmail.com  

Benefits Director Dustin Cates dcates@ttownresources.com  

Education Director Alex Robinson, CPL alexrobinson@anchorlandgroup.com 

External Affairs Director Elliot Dowling, CPL elliot-dowling@utulsa.edu 

AAPL Director Denton Smith, RPL dsmith@cetulsa.com 

mailto:arobinson@olifantenergy.com
mailto:mmartin@cetulsa.com
mailto:chill@staghornpetro.com
mailto:dbodenhamer@rabincland.com
mailto:tapltreasurer@gmail.com
mailto:rhondalstacy@gmail.com
mailto:Amy@nexusbsp.com
mailto:karneskristoffer@gmail.com
mailto:dcates@ttownresources.com
mailto:alexrobinson@anchorlandgroup.com
mailto:elliot-dowling@utulsa.edu
mailto:dsmith@cetulsa.com
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MONTHLY FUNNIES 

“LEVITY FOR THE DISCERNING LANDMAN” 
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In Memory of Randy Tankersley 

 

Randy Wayne Tankersley, devoted husband, loving 
dad, and proud granddad, passed away peacefully, 
surrounded by his loving family, on Saturday, July 9, 
2022, at the age of 62. He was born on Thursday, June 
23, 1960, in Tulsa, Oklahoma to Edward and Mary Ju-
lien Tankersley. Growing up in Sapulpa, where he re-
ceived his elementary education and graduated from 
Sapulpa High School in 1978. When Randy was 13, his 
dad, Edward Lee took him behind their barn, and 
shared with Randy the plan of salvation where he ac-
cepted the Lord as his personal Savior. Continuing to 
attend church with his family, Randy attended Falls 
Creek where he continued to grow in his faith, devel-
oping a deep love for Falls Creek. Randy’s dad passed 
away in 1978. After graduation, he attended Oklaho-
ma Baptist University for a couple of years, then real-
ized he needed to come home and help his mom. 
Randy was a member of First Baptist Church of Sapul-

pa, but later moved to Tulsa, began working for Tulsa County Election Board and joined Gracemont 
Baptist Church. There he sang in the choir and was very active in the singles department. He mar-
ried the love of his life, Katie Glass, on Saturday, November 21, 1987, at Gracemont Baptist Church 
in Tulsa. Randy was ordained as a Deacon in 1988, then later moved to Broken Arrow and became 
members of First Baptist Church of Broken Arrow in 1999. At the time of Randy’s death, he served 
as the Registration Manager in the Land Records department for Tulsa County Election Board for 
35 years. Randy enjoyed collecting many different things, was an avid watcher of Western movies, 
antiquing and watching his OU Sooners play football. Randy was an active in the leadership of Cele-
brate Recovery program at First Baptist Church of Broken Arrow. He will be remembered by his 
friends and family as a man of character, always joyful, very generous, sometimes very opinionat-
ed, always devoted, faithful and loving. He was a true overcomer. Randy will be greatly missed by 
all who loved and knew him. He was preceded in death by his parents, Edward and Mary Tankers-
ley and his mother and father-in-law, Eli and Betty Glass. Randy is lovingly survived by his wife of 
34 years, Katie of the home, their children, Nathan and his wife Jacqualyn of Yarmouth, Iowa, Na-
talie Bell and her husband Gerald of Tulsa and Philip Tankersley and his wife Evyn of Broken Arrow; 
his grandson, Trysten Tankersley. He is also survived by his siblings, Rachel Butler and her husband 
Wes of Sapulpa, and Sandy Tankersley of Claremore; his uncle Max Tankersley and his wife Jutta of 
Tulsa; sisters-in-law, Vickie Addison and her husband Ricky of Louisiana and Kim Thompson of 
Jenks; numerous nieces, nephews, other extended family, and a lifetime of friends.  
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In Memory of Thomas LaMar 

 

Thomas “Tom” Gilbert LaMar, a proud veteran of 
the United States Air Force, passed away in Tulsa, 
OK on Thursday, July 7, 2022. 

Tom was the son of Lester and Dorothy LaMar, 
born January 31, 1942 in Bartlesville, OK. He 
attended Herd School for grades K-8th and was 
selected Valedictorian for his 8th grade gradu-
ating class.  He graduated from Pawhuska High 
School in 1960. 

After graduating high school, Tom enlisted in the 
United States Air Force and served in the Vietnam 
War. He valued this service highly where he 
attained the rank of Technical Sergeant.  

Upon receiving an honorable discharge from the 
Air Force, Tom attended and graduated from Oklahoma State University with a Bachelor of Science 
in Business Administration. He went on to work and retired after 30 years as a Landman for Cities 
Service/Oxy USA. 

Tom had a love for his bird dogs and their 2 Min Pins, Suez and Little Bit. He enjoyed reading, fish-
ing, hunting, and spending time at the lake with his wife, family and friends.  He was an avid sports 
fan, especially OU football.  He was a member of the American Legion, Moose Lodge and Lions 
Club.  He was an active member in the Brookside Lions Club for 20 plus years serving as President 
from 1992-1993. His favorite activities were the Christmas tree lot and pancake breakfast. He and 
his wife also volunteered their time at the local, state and federal elections. 

Tom is survived by his wife, Leoma; his children Shelley Goulette (Ryan), Clint LaMar (Jennifer), Carl 
Officer, James Officer (Angela), Sue Buttrey (Darrell); 12 grandchildren, Hannah, Jensen, Meghan, 
Josh, Jake, Derek, Cassie, Cody, Chase, Bryan, Amber and Amy; 13 Great Grandchildren; 2 Great 
Great Grandchildren; his sister, Lesta Sims (David); Nieces, Nephews and other relatives and 
friends. 

Tom was preceded in death by his parents, Lester and Dorothy LaMar and his loving aunts and un-
cles. 

 

 


